
 
 

Strasbourg, 1 October 2019 
 
 
 
 
 

Statement by the former Presidents of the Congress 
 
 
We, the former Presidents of the Congress of Local and Regional Authorities, meeting in Strasbourg 
on the occasion of the 70th anniversary of the Council of Europe, wish to welcome the Congress’ 
positive evolution and encouraging developments within the architecture of the Council of Europe.  
 
We are, more than ever, convinced of the value of the Congress within the intergovernmental institution 
of the Council of Europe, just as our governments are convinced of the essential role that their local 
and regional authorities play in the democratic functioning of their societies.  
 
We appreciate the growing interest of governments in the Congress' monitoring of local democracy, 
through the monitoring of the European Charter of Local Self-Government, the observation of local 
elections, post-monitoring activities and the resulting co-operation programmes, and welcome the 
increased willingness of governments to participate in debates on the quality of their own local 
governance at Congress sessions.  
 
That is why, at the beginning of the mandate of the new Secretary General of the Council of Europe, 
Marija Pejčinović Burić, we solemnly address her to encourage her to give the Congress the political 
priority it deserves and the means it needs to fulfil its mission. We are addressing the new Secretary 
General at a crucial political moment in European history. The crisis of confidence felt by our citizens in 
the institutions confers on us a special mandate, an imperative duty to rise to this challenge.  
 
As our communities are the institutions closest to the citizens, our responsibility is huge; this is why, as 
local elected representatives our ability to engage and animate a real local democratic life is essential 
to the robustness of our societies.  
 
We, the former Presidents, are convinced of the importance of the support of the Secretary General of 
the Council of Europe in giving the Congress the place it deserves within the Organisation.  
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